
 

  

 

 

Mr Saulius Ruzinskas 

Lietuvos dviratininku bendrija / Lithuanian Cyclists’ 

Community (LCC),  

Naujoji uosto g. 3, 

LT-92120 Klaipeda, 

Lithuania  

 

 

Brussels, 14
th
 February 2012 

 

Dear Mr Ruzinskas, 
 
Thank you for your application for the role of National EuroVelo Coordinator for Lithuania.   
 
After careful consideration of your application, I am pleased to inform you that we would like to accept the 
Lithuanian Cyclists’ Community (LCC) as being the official National EuroVelo Coordinator for Lithuania.  This 
decision was approved by the EuroVelo Council on Wednesday 1

st
 February.   

 
We have enclosed a scanned copy of the official agreement that both parties will need to sign to formalise the 
arrangement.  I hope it is self-explanatory but please let us know if you have any questions.  Once you have 
read the document we would be grateful if you could return a signed copy to us for our records.          
 
We look forward to working with you in developing the EuroVelo network in your area!  
 
If you do have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me.   
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Adam Bodor 
Director of EuroVelo and Regional Policy  
   
 


